

2025年度 B日程 入学試験問題

英 語

2025年1月18日（土）実施

【注意事項】

1. 解答は必ず解答用紙の指定されたわく内に、こく、はっきりと記入すること。
2. 問題は1 ページから7 ページまでです。
3. 試験開始の合図があるまで、問題を開かないこと。合図があったら、必ず問題用紙と解答用紙に受験番号と名前を忘れずに記入すること。
4. 問題用紙を破ったり切り取ったりしないこと。
5. 解答を書き直す場合は、前のものをしっかり消すこと。
6. 大文字・小文字の区別をすること。

受 験 番 号	名 前



履正社中学校

1 次の（１）～（５）は日本語を英語になおしなさい。（６）～（１０）は各文の

（ ）に最も適するものを，後のア～エの中から選び，記号で答えなさい。

（１）朝

（２）季節

（３）トマト

（４）水

（５）土曜日

（６） I cross the （ ） over the river on my way to school.

ア. house

イ. bridge

ウ. city

エ. town

（７） We can get on and off trains at the （ ）.

ア. hospital

イ. station

ウ. bank

エ. restaurant

（８） We usually sit on the （ ） when we watch TV in the living room.

ア. movie

イ. music

ウ. desk

エ. sofa

（９） I am very （ ） because I stayed up all night.

ア. busy

イ. sleepy

ウ. angry

エ. happy

（１０） We need to use （ ） when we eat soup.

ア. violins

イ. textbooks

ウ. umbrellas

エ. spoons

2 次の A と B との会話において、() に最も適するものを、後のア～エの中から
選び、記号で答えなさい。

(1) A: () is your bike?

B: It's white.

ア. What color

イ. What time

ウ. How much

エ. How old

(2) A: ()

B: I went there by car.

ア. When did you go to Kyoto? イ. What did you go to Kyoto?

ウ. Where did you go to Kyoto? エ. How did you go to Kyoto?

(3) A: When do you play soccer?

B: ()

ア. In the park.

イ. With my friends.

ウ. After school.

エ. In English.

(4) A: How are you, Ken?

B: ()

ア. I'm ten.

イ. I'm from Kobe.

ウ. I'm fine.

エ. I'm a good singer.

(5) A: Thank you very much for waiting.

B: ()

ア. Excuse me.

イ. I see.

ウ. No problem.

エ. I'm sorry.

3 次の日本語の意味を表すように、() に最も適するものを、後のア～エの中から
選び、記号で答えなさい。

(1) この教科書は私のものです。

This textbook is ().

ア. I イ. my ウ. me エ. mine

(2) 私は飲み物がほしい。

I want to have () to drink.

ア. everything イ. nothing ウ. something エ. anything

(3) トムとナンシーは今公園でテニスをしています。

Tom and Nancy () playing tennis in the park now.

ア. is イ. are ウ. was エ. were

(4) 毎日朝食を食べる必要があります。

You () to have breakfast every day.

ア. get イ. buy ウ. come エ. have

(5) 私は3人の中で一番背が高い。

I am the tallest () the three.

ア. of イ. in ウ. on エ. by

4 次の日本語の意味を表すように 〈 〉 内の語(句)を並べかえ、A と B に入るものを記号で答えなさい。ただし、文頭にくる語も小文字になっています。

(1) オタワはモスクワほど寒くはありません。

Ottawa ()(A)()(B)() Moscow.

Ottawa 〈 ア.as イ.is ウ.as エ.not オ.cold 〉 Moscow.

(2) あなたは将来先生になるつもりですか。

()(A)()(B)() a teacher in the future?

〈 ア.to イ.going ウ.you エ.be オ.are 〉 a teacher in the future?

(3) 英語を学ぶことは大変興味深い。

()(A)()(B)() interesting.

〈 ア.study イ.very ウ.is エ.English オ.to 〉 interesting.

(4) あなたは昨晚8時にどこにいましたか。

()(A)()(B)() last night?

〈 ア.eight イ.were ウ.where エ.at オ.you 〉 last night?

(5) このカードの写真をみてください。

()(A)()(B)() this card.

〈 ア.picture イ.look ウ.the エ.on オ.at 〉 this card.

5 次の各文を（ ）内の指示に従って書きかえなさい。

- (1) She is playing the piano. (疑問文にきなさい。)
- (2) I cleaned my room yesterday. (否定文にきなさい。)
- (3) He has two brothers. (下線部が答えの中心となる疑問文にきなさい。)
- (4) I took a picture of Paris. (下線部を複数形にして、全文を書きなさい。)
- (5) 私はあなたよりも背が高い。(5語の英文になおきなさい。)

- 6 次の英文を読んで、あとの（１）～（５）の問いに対する答えとして最も適するものを
ア～エの中から選び、記号で答えなさい。

Do you know Tokyo Tower in Tokyo? Tokyo Tower stands 333 meters high, and it is taller than Eiffel Tower in Paris by nine meters. The color of this tower is red and white because pilots can see it clearly from airplanes. There are two observation decks: the main deck, 150 meters high, and the top deck, 250 meters high.

Why was Tokyo Tower built in Tokyo? In 1958, NHK started TV broadcast and then other companies started TV broadcast, too. So, they needed the tower to transmit TV and radio waves in Tokyo. At that time, they didn't have enough iron to build the tower, so they got the iron from the U.S. military. It started to be built in June, 1957, and it was completed in December, 1958. It was the tallest tower in the world then.

In 2011, the new tower was built in Tokyo. The new tower is 634 meters high. It was named Tokyo Sky Tree. Tokyo tower lost the main role to transmit TV and radio waves. But now many people come there because they want to see the view from the deck. The tower's illumination at night is a beautiful sight and many people enjoy it. Tokyo tower will be the symbol of Tokyo forever.

(注) observation deck : 展望デッキ broadcast : 放送 transmit : 送信する

military : 軍 main role : 主な役割 illumination : イルミネーション

(１) How high is Eiffel Tower in Paris?

ア. 324 meters.

イ. 333 meters.

ウ. 342 meters.

エ. 634 meters.

(2) Why is Tokyo Tower painted red and white?

- ア . To keep the beautiful sight. イ . To help the U.S. military.
ウ . To make two observation decks. エ . To protect the safety of planes.

(3) What was the main role of Tokyo Tower?

- ア . Making many companies. イ . Transmitting TV and radio waves.
ウ . Getting enough iron. エ . To build the tallest tower in the world.

(4) How long did it take to build Tokyo Tower?

- ア . Six months. イ . Nine months.
ウ . A year and six months. エ . A year and nine months.

(5) Why do many people visit Tokyo Tower now?

- ア . Because they transmit TV and radio waves.
イ . Because they turn off the light.
ウ . Because they see Tokyo Sky Tree.
エ . Because they enjoy the great view.

英語

2025年度 B日程 入学試験

解答用紙

1

(1)	
(2)	
(3)	
(4)	
(5)	
(6)	
(7)	
(8)	
(9)	
(10)	

2

(1)	
(2)	
(3)	
(4)	
(5)	

3

(1)	
(2)	
(3)	
(4)	
(5)	



履正社中学校

受験番号	名 前

4

(1)	A—	B—
(2)	A—	B—
(3)	A—	B—
(4)	A—	B—
(5)	A—	B—

6

(1)	
(2)	
(3)	
(4)	
(5)	

5

(1)	
(2)	
(3)	
(4)	
(5)	

英語

2025年度 B日程 入学試験

模範解答

1

(1)	morning
(2)	season
(3)	tomato
(4)	water
(5)	Saturday
(6)	イ
(7)	イ
(8)	エ
(9)	イ
(10)	エ

2

(1)	ア
(2)	エ
(3)	ウ
(4)	ウ
(5)	ウ

3

(1)	エ
(2)	ウ
(3)	イ
(4)	エ
(5)	ア



履正社中学校

受験番号	名前
	模範解答

4

(1)	A－ エ B－ オ
(2)	A－ ウ B－ ア
(3)	A－ ア B－ ウ
(4)	A－ イ B－ エ
(5)	A－ オ B－ ア

6

(1)	ア
(2)	エ
(3)	イ
(4)	ウ
(5)	エ

5

(1)	Is she playing the piano?
(2)	I didn' t clean my room yesterday.
(3)	How many brothers does he have?
(4)	I took pictures of Paris.
(5)	I am taller than you.